LAST WEEK'S MEETING

Moonraker Island Civic Organization Inc <MICOl@outlook.com>
Sun 7/3/2022 2:20 PM

Residents,

I'd like to thank those of you who came to the meeting regardless of the rain. I'd like to thank the ladies who
volunteered to help work the meeting because three of our regulars were unable to make the meeting due to
health reasons.

We started a little late because of the weather, and there was so much to cover that some things were tabled.
The things that were covered required time. | think we will have to pick up on those at a later time, but it
should be before our October meeting. Decisions have to be made.

| am asking again for our residents who have not paid their dues to send it in. Mail outs cost a fortune, but
there are times when mail outs become necessary. Think of a $500.00 mailout as 10 homes, renting the hall as
more than two homes, $1500 garden expenses as 30 homes. The garden is becoming more expensive to keep
up every year. Fifty dollars a year for membership is cheaper than most HOA's. Moonraker needs you help.

Several of the more important items discussed were: FEMA Risk Rating 2.0 Equity in Action, Need for Justice of
the Peace, Need for Inspector General, July 4th Flag Posting, Short Term Rentals, Code Enforcement, and the
same issues such as the street, extra lighting, purchase of the lake and lakeside areas, and others including
introducing our new sheriff's deputy, Sgt. CHAD RISEY, office: 985-726-8000, cell: 985-788-2317, email:
chadrisey@stpso.com. 1'd like to thank Jay Woods for creating a power-point presentation on the lakeside
issue. We will keep up on that.

At issue was Magnolia Water Company. Mary DuBuisson, our state representative, would like to hold a meeting
devoted to that issue alone. I'll let you know what develops.

A little bird told me that the new sheriff's substation, built to accommodate 3 deputies or more, will be built
across the interstate, next to the medical building being constructed presently near the bank and Shell station.
Have a grand celebration for the fourth. Remember to be courteous about shooting fireworks (NOT AFTER

10;00 P.M.). BE SAFE.

Bonnie



